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fristol and Distrigt Squash




 Minutes of the AGM held on 18th May 2010
Venue: David Lloyd  - Westbury on Trym

Attendees: David Jenkins (DJ) – Chairman and Treasurer, Rob Watkins (RW) – Mixed League Secretary, Pat Sherwood (PS) – Ladies League Secretary, Paul Tanner (PT) – Secretary.

Club representatives as per attached signed list.

Apologies: Debbie Burn, Chris Quinn, Jeremy Golding, John Knibbs, Alan Brown

1. Approval of last years minutes – proposed Sarah Brown, seconded Marios Dimokopoulos.
2. Chairman’s Welcome and Report – David Jenkins
David once again thanked David Lloyd for the free of charge use of the venue.  He remarked that the past year had been quietish, not doing a lot different from previous years.  The committee have continued to provide marking courses free of charge.  3 marking courses have been held, Shepton Mallet, Thornbury and Redland.  No one yet has taken has taken it further and moved towards a national Referee and Markers qualification, which is a pity, but importantly 20 people have improved their knowledge and this can only be good for squash in Bristol and District.  He hoped that this will continue in the future.

A doubles tournament was held last October in which 35 pairs took part, DJ was the organiser, it was a good competition and from the feedback was enjoyed by all.  He was a little disappointed that not enough Ladies pairs took part and commented that the problem was one that he hasn’t been able to crack in 30 or so competitions that he has organised over the years. 

He reported that the committee continue to support Avon Squash and this year agreed to fund £1,000 towards coaching courses.

David moved on to the Mixed and Ladies Leagues, doubles and singles, Winter and Summer.  He felt these had run with few problems and as usual thanks were due to the 2 League Secretaries, Rob Watkins and Pat Sherwood.  He emphasised that whilst the leagues may appear to run themselves he is aware of the hard work Rob and Pat have put in particularly at the start of the season both Winter and Summer.  Also thanks to Chris and Helen Osborne for work in organising the tournaments.
David also thanked the other committee members Julian Kendall as liaison officer between Avon Squash and Paul Tanner Secretary.

David then went on to say that in addition to offering marking courses and supporting Avon Squash the committee wanted to provide some stimulus and looked for ways to redistribute some of the funds that have accumulated and also benefit the teams.  Hence the decision to give a box of 12 balls to each team of the clubs that were represented at the AGM.

David then advised that after being involved in squash administration at club and county level for 20 years and now not having played for some time he felt he no longer has the emotional attachment to squash, he was also now heavily involved with school governing.  He therefore advised that he was calling it a day and resigning as Chairman and Treasurer.  He emphasised that these 2 positions were important to fill and asked the members present to consider offering themselves up to fill these positions.
3. Matters Arising – none from last year’s minutes.
3.1 Par Scoring Premier league A – Proposed - Mike Nicholls, seconded Rob Watkins.  Agreed only reps from Premier league A to vote.  Carried, 4 out of 4 clubs present voted in favour.

3.2 Par Scoring Premier league B down through the leagues – As a continuation of 3.1 there was a long discussion regarding the merits of adopting Par Scoring for all the leagues.  Some of the comments were as follows, Sarah Brown thought that some of the games in the lower leagues would be over in 10 minutes and might detrimentally affect new players.  Marios thought it would discourage some people.  Alice Clark suggested that the lower leagues were being played at a social level and this would stop people having a good run around.  She also said the ladies league would not vote for this proposal.  Andy Mathews suggested this proposal has come out of Avon Squash and n suggested there should be some sort of cut off below which there would not be Par Scoring,  after Richard Bickers asked where the cut off should be he  suggested maybe Par Scoring only for the Premier Leagues.

There appeared to be a general agreement that this proposal should be amended in that the other 2 Premier League sides would be canvassed before the Winter league to see if they wished to adopt Par Scoring and for the time being the other leagues will remain with conventional scoring.
3.3 Discontinue Winter league Food – Proposed Richard Tookey, seconded Rob Livingstone.  There was a healthy debate on this issue which was primarily caused by some clubs using venues for food that do not allow U16s and there were now some teams with players in this category.  There was an almost unanimous vote to retain food, Colstons being one of those clubs using Wetherspoons advised that they could find an alternative venue if given a couple of days notice.  Richard Bickers to update website regarding clubs bringing U16s to matches to advise opponents in advance.
3.4  Players should only play for one team each week- Richard Bickers suggested that this was not actually in the rules and he thought the rules and penalties should be clarified.  Sarah Brown thought the penalties should be discretionary at the behest of the League Secretary and a subsequent vote agreed this.  The league secretary to clarify on the website that players can only play for one team each week.
4. Mixed league Report – Rob Watkins

4.1  Rob reported the demise of 2 clubs, namely Hutton Moor and Hewlett Packard and also several teams from the league these being Yate, Whitchurch and Redland

4.2  He reported the League had been problematic at the beginning and end of the season, he had over 900 e mails to deal with and apologised if perhaps he had not had enough time to deal with all of these adequately.
4.3  Rob wished to thank Richard Bickers and Matt Sharp for their help with the Leagues/website.

4.4  He wished to note that Probuild had only lost one match in 6 years, BAWA A had won all their matches in the winter and Probuild had won Premier A in the spring.
4.5  Prize winners were as follows: Most Improved Player – Devin Welsh,  Player of the Year – Lyndon Hore with an 82% win rate.  Other league winners etc are shown on the attached sheet.
4.6  Rob also commented that a high standard was being played in Bristol and District with 4 players having played for England in the past year.  Emma Chorley reached the final of the British U23 and many juniors were now coming through into the senior leagues.  Raquet Ball has also taken off.

4.7  Finally Rob reported he was stepping down due to work commitments and he would like to thank Jeremy Burns for taking over as League Secretary.

5. Ladies League – Pat Sherwood

5.1 Pat reported that the Summer league had been won by Thornbury and in the      winter Div 1 was won by Bristol University and Div 2 was won by Redwood
5.2 Summer League 2010 so far has been chaotic.  Pat also commented that the Avon Juniors had entered a team and were so strong they would be moved up to Div 1 in the wint
. 6.  Treasurers Report – David Jenkins
6.1 DJ reported that there was still 1 club that had not paid their Winter League Fees but expected it in due course.

6.2 DJ produced a balance sheet ad asked for nominations for acceptance, this was proposed by Rob Livingstone and seconded by Marios.
7. Election of officers
DJ reiterated that 3 posts were becoming vacant i.e. Chairperson, Treasurer and League Secretary, the only nomination received prior to the AGM was Jeremy Burns who had kindly offered to become League Secretary.

a.  Chairperson – There were no volunteers or nominations for this post.

b.  Treasurer – Rob Livingstone volunteered, proposed by Pete Bowen and seconded by Mark Regan

c.  League Secretary – Jeremy Burns - proposed Rob Watkins, seconded Chris Rayner.

8. AOB

8.1 Pat Sherwood thanked David on behalf of the committee and the players of Bristol and District Squash league for his long and much appreciated involvement with the development of squash and his enthusiasm in his roles of Chairman and Treasurer.
